Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday June 19th. 2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.R.Browne  
Mr.D.Roper  Mr.S.Fidler  
Apologies: Mr.B.Coe  
Public Participation  None
a) Police Report None

b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that NCC would be extending the Parish Partnership scheme for a further two years. Broadland were giving small grants to the elderly via their “handyman” scheme and were looking at policies to make the Broadland area more dementia friendly.

c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler had nothing to report at this time. He said that the next meeting would be on July 12th. and asked that members let him know of any concerns that need to be addressed.

d) Full Council
1. Apologies Noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mrs.Scarff - SchoolGovernor





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting and agenda item 7.

3. Minutes of the May meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had let a further allotment at Blind Lane but he still had vacant plots. The planning application in Mill Street had been refused. The Cross Keys Close sign had been repaired. Highways had informed him that the 7.5 tonne limit signs on Spixworth Road could not be moved. He was asked to copy this reply to Mr.Parker.
5. Planning No objection was raised to an application to build 4 detached houses on land adjacent to 80 Newton Street but the Clerk would ask Broadland to ensure that oak trees in that area were safeguarded.
6. Cycle Track Horsham Park The Clerk had met with the landowner Mrs.Medler on site and she had given verbal agreement but he had yet to receive written confirmation. He would write to her again to pursue the matter. The Council’s insurers had no objection as long as the weekly inspections checked that it was fit for purpose.
7. Blind Lane Cemetery Sealed bids were opened from PJD Landfill Ltd. and Simons Landscaping Ltd. The Simons quotation for £28,875 including concrete edging and all spoil removal  was accepted. The Clerk would inform Simons Landscaping Ltd. that their quotation was accepted subject to the necessary finance being arranged. He then gave an account of the application made to DCLG and the request for further information and the need to show public consultation. He would arrange this via notice boards, website and notices in other prominent buildings. The Council agreed that the application should be for £25,000 over 20 years and that the remainder would be from Council reserves. Any repayments in 2017/18 would be from reserves and future payments would be met by a precept increase.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts passed for payment





E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
E-ON


Lighting Council Office (inc.VAT)
£27.86
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses
£526.72
Gardeners Dream
Safety Surface Pegs (inc.VAT)
£6.99

Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments

£58.77
Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments


£86.43
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Clerk was asked to remind highways once again about the trench re-instatement needed at the Church Street/Cromer Road junction. PJD would be contacted regarding grass strimming at Horsham Swings and in the eastern goal area. Mr.Browne said that following his attendance at a SNAP meeting he urged residents who complained of persistent use of the ford by 4x4 drivers to note registrations, dates and times and report them to the local constable PC Dye. The Clerk would contact NCC for clarification on keeping public rights of way clear. NCC to be reminded about the tree on the corner of Abbey Road/Back Street causing visibility problems. The Clerk was asked to contact Broadland regarding overhanging vegetation from behind the flint wall opposite the former Chapel.
11. Date of next meeting July 17th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.
